Be respectful Be responsible Be supportive



Newsletter No 7, 17 May 2018

Kia Toa Be Victorious

Ngā mihi nui ki a koutou. Greetings to you all. Kia ora, Namaste, Mingalaba, Sua's dei, Talofa Lava, Malo e Lelei, Kia Orana, Bula, Hola

We are pleased to welcome these new students and their families to Victory and look forward to their journey of growth and learning with us:

Jennifer

Joe

Justin

Miguel

Ngā mihi nui ki a koutou. It is a very exciting time at school at the moment. We have had a busy time getting ready to complete the new classrooms. The students will be moving in soon. Our Cross Country is now on Tuesday 22 May starting with the younger children at 10am.

A big welcome to five students from Maitai School who will be joining us next week for the rest of the year. Please do not park in the staff parking on Vanguard Street as there will be taxis coming and going for these students throughout the day (see photos overpage for details).

Please remember to call in and see your child's teacher if you have any queries about the class programme or school life. Feel free to join our facebook page - 'Victory Primary School' to also keep up to date. Our newsletter is always on the school website - http://www.victory.school.nz/ as well.

Ngā mihi Helen Taylor-Young Principal

Upcoming Dates and Events

Fri 18 May: Pink Shirt Day - please come to school dressed in Pink!

Tue 22 May: School Cross Country (postponement date from last week)

Tue 12 June: Interschool Cross Country Wed 27 June: Matariki Celebrations

Important Reminder for Absentees

If your child is absent from school it is important that you let the school office know either by **calling on 5484779**, emailing <u>admin2@victory.school.nz</u> or **texting 021029 84330**. If you are calling the school please clearly give your name, your child's name and room number and the reason for absence.



Join the movement!

Friday 18 May



Please come dressed in your brightest pink on Friday!





These are the parking areas that do need to be kept clear at all times - thank you for your help with this..

Pop in, have a cuppa, use the internet. 'Be Well' Nurse here Monday to Thursday 8.30-5pm. No appointment necessary, come for help with minor illness, injury assessment, blood pressure, information and assistance to access other services. Call in or phone 5468389.

Every Tuesday 9am to 11.30am follow the yellow line from the Centre. All welcome 0-5 years. After hours Nurses Clinic - every second Tuesday 5.30pm to 7.30pm @ Franklyn Village.



Parent Cafe

This is an informal meeting for parents and caregivers to get to know one another and build on the home/school partnership. The meetings are on the first Friday of the month during school terms. The next meeting will be on **1st June**, 2.30-3.00pm. All welcome.

Victory Calling!

If you would like to receive a text alert on your cellphone about upcoming school events, text: Follow victoryschool1

to 8987 (remember to put a space between Follow and victoryschool1)



Victory's Y5-6 Netball team after their first game & a strong win on Saturday, awesome effort!

Each week Tiaki Taiao, our school EnviroGroup, meets up with Whaea Katrina, Whaea Suzy and Whaea Sarah to do some gardening or other fun activities together.

So far this term we have planted daffodil bulbs, and looked at the different types of waste we have at our school and where it goes after we put it in the bin.

In week 4 we will be doing a waste audit to measure how much waste our school produces in one day.

To see more of what we do please look at our Enviro Group Blog: https://blog.seesaw.me/ tiakitajao/#!/

The link is on our school website's class blog page.



Kia Toa Awards

Ako Tahi Jonah & Tyson Mahi Tahi Rita & Saleha

Room 2

Room 3 Greer & Saimon

Room 4 Isak

Room 5 Iang Iang & Mang Bawi Whānau Harakeke Corbin & Emma Whānau Koromiko Daniel & Paakira

Room 8 Phoenix

Room 11

Room 12 Devin & Alder

Room 14

Room 15

Room 16 David M & Lea-Stacey

Room 17

Room 18 Arin & Kaitlyn

Room 19



Kia Wairua Whakaute - Be Respectful Kia Tangata Tūtika - Be Responsible Kia Ringa Tautāwhi - Be Supportive

KIA TOA - Be Victorious

Positive Behaviour for Learning School-Wide (PB4L) is a framework that is helping New Zealand schools build a culture where positive behaviour and learning is a way of life. The PB4L framework has been tailored to our school's own environment and cultural needs. At Victory Primary School we have adopted the phrase Kia Toa which means Be Victorious. The purpose of Victory Primary School's PB4L/KIA TOA plan is to nurture a consistent, positive learning environment where relationships are;

respectful, responsible and supportive.

Our Kia Toa Assemblies are held on even weeks, the next one on Monday 21st May, at 10.20am.

Our focus for Week 4 & 5 is Kind Words. We are learning to be respectful, responsible and supportive by using kind words, thinking before speaking and taking turns to speak. We will have a new focus each fortnight.

COMMUNITY NOTICES

















Recycle your loved bikes & parts & clothing

Money raised from paying for your space goes towards new radios for our coaches to use while up on the trails ensuring we are always in contact with each other.

Where: Clifton Terrace School
Date: This Sunday, 20 May
Time: 12 noon till 4 pm
Cost: \$20 for a car / space
Contact: Dene Gornall

denegornall@gmail.com

027 231 2214

- *We need you to come with all your well loved things ... So that
- *People who looking for an opportunity to obtain them can find them.
- *You keep what you make, Krank'in Kids only gets the money for your space
- *We will carry a small float to help make your lives a little easier

Keep an eye on our Facebook page and website for on the Recycle sale and so much more... krank'nkids.co.nz